

Board Direction BD-014881-23 ABP-318276-23

The submissions on file and the inspector's report were considered at a Board Meeting held on the 18/12/2023.

The Board decided having regard to the size, scale and location of the proposed development consisting of the extension of a waste processing building with an additional capacity of up to 99,0000 tonnes per annum would <u>not</u> exceed the threshold set out in the Seventh Schedule of the Act and therefore <u>does not</u> satisfy the requirements of section 37A(1) of the Act.

Accordingly, the proposed development does not constitute strategic infrastructure.

Board Member Note: 18/12/2023

Peter Mullar

